

DOOR CODE FOR MONDAY

NIGHT MEETINGS: 44005#

We are now opening enrollment for fiscal year 2021-22

Please submit your \$20 dues by clicking the follow-

ing link : https://

www.mhwclub.com/store/

p3/Annual_2021-

2022 Membership Dues.ht

<u>ml</u>

Or sending \$20 check to MHWC care of Cheryl Reid, 6411 Robin Hollow Rd, Mint Hill, 28227.

Birthdays

Mary Ann	Gatz	05-01
Sheryl	Brown	05-12
Celeste	Denecke	05-13
Martha	Bunn	05-17

May 2021 WWW. MHWClub.com



Announcements

Results of the election of officers and proposed budget took place the week of April 15th.

Both items passed with the following slate of officers for 2021-22

Co Presidents Andree West Marilyn Fargo

VP - OPEN

Secretary Sandy Dimeo
Treasurer Cheryl Reid
Membership Nancy Crisp
Corresponding Sect Pam Dalton

Service Cheryl Crawford, Kay Major

Fundraising Mary Pat Busker, Renee Simmons, Tammy Brooks

Communications OPEN

Webmaster Andree West

Scholarship Marilyn Folnsbee, Kathy Cowles

Seasonal team Leads:

Fall Anne Doughty

Winter Deonna Bandos, Liz Krzywosz Spring Jane Morris, Carolyn Payler

Summer Suzanne Maddox, Ginnie Freeburn

Message from Co-Presidents

As we close out our current fiscal year, we look forward to a time very soon that all of us will be able to gather once again. Who could have predicted a year ago what was in store for us this year. But despite all of the lockdowns, closures, etc., we were able to do some good things for our community. Not only did we distribute more than \$22,000 in local donations, but we continued to support Honor the Warriors with their rally dinner, provided planters to 4 area senior centers, gave \$150 in Gift Cards to Queens Grant Elementary School for Thanksgiving baskets, \$250 in gift cards to Bain School Christmas families, gave gift bags valued at \$25 each to 40 seniors served by Blessed Assurance, donated 7 gift bags (\$30 ea) to nursing home residents for Christmas, donated \$1000 in Christmas presents and Gift Cards to Servants Heart, provided more than \$500 of snacks to staff at Novant Hospital in Mint Hill, sent pizza and dessert to the Mint Hill Police dept. and Fire dept. and finally donated over \$1200 to a family in need whose home burned down.

All of this was only possible because of the generosity of our members. We thank you as well as the community- at- large thanks you.

As we move forward, the board will be busy during the month of May planning our events for the coming year.

Marilyn and Andree

LUNCH BUNCH and Game Nights

As more of our members complete their vaccinations, we have scheduled a patio lunch. We are currently looking for a restaurant that provides outdoor dining in the local area. Please contact Andree 508-241-4026 if you have any suggestions. An Evite will go out shortly. Hope to see as many of you as possible. It will be good to get together again. We are doing this on Wednesday instead of our traditional Friday in hopes that we will fill up the patio area with our membership.

We are also working on finding a location for our Summer game nights. More information to follow later this month.



Lunch at Char Bar 7:

14 Ladies attended including 2 new members. Marilyn Fargo is not pictured



Hugs

We have no cards sent out this past month.

Please contact Pam Dalton, Corresponding Secretary, with information regarding any member who needs a Hugs card. You can email her at daltongang123@aol.com